
Meeting Minutes 

 

Monday April 10 2023 6:00 PM 

 

Airport Administration Building 93 Old Colony Lane, Marshfield MA 02050 

 

Brian Stronach: Chairman 

 

Bob Reilly: Commissioner 

 

Dave Suffredini: Commissioner 

 

Mike Rodriguez: Commissioner 

 

Paul Vankauwenberg: Commissioner 

 

1. Motion to open meeting made by Brian Stronach at 6:18 PM, seconded by Bob Reilly 

with a unanimous vote in favor to follow. 

 

2. Meeting minutes through February 27 2023 were  reviewed, no changes were made. 

Motion to approve minutes as written made by Brian Stronach seconded by Bob Reilly 

with a unanimous vote in favor to follow. Paul Vankauwenberg recused himself of the 

vote 

 

3. Next Meeting: Monday May 8 2023  

 

4. Revenues: Badge Fees: $200, Shoreline Rent: $4126.41 

 

5. Bills to Pay through February 27 2023 were reviewed and motion to approve Bills to Pay 

made by Mike Rodriguez seconded by Dave Suffredini with a unanimous vote in favor to 

follow 

 

6. Airport Managers Report: Jason Tibbetts of Shoreline Aviation reported that the 

Vegetation Management Plan (VMP) is completed and is waiting to be presented to the 

Conservation Committee. Ben Garman of Shoreline Aviation continued and stated that 

the electric aircraft charger station construction work would be resuming in the coming 



week after having successfully obtained a flood plain permit from the zoning board of 

appeals meeting. Garman continued by stating that snow removal equipment operated 

well during the winter season and that routine maintenance was being performed on 

mowing equipment for the upcoming mowing season. 

 

7. ASG Report: Bob Mallard of ASG stated that the VMP has been approved and is ready to 

be presented to the Conservation Commission for the April meeting. Mr. Mallard 

continued by stating that the LUHPPL project archeological dig will be completed later in 

the year 

 

8. Update on Memorial Bench for Bud Francis:  Commissioner Suffredini reported that the 

memorial bench for commissioner Francis has been assembled and is ready to go. They 

are just awaiting the memorial plaque to be mounted to the bench. 

 

9. Public Comment: Chairman Stronach stated that the April 10 commission meeting would 

be his last meeting on the Marshfield Airport Commission. Chairman Stronach continued 

by thanking all the commission members, ASG members, and Shoreline for the various 

accomplishments made by the airport commission during his time as a member of the 

commission and as chairman. The commission members as well as members of ASG and 

Shoreline thanked Chairman Stronach for his work as chairman and wished him well in 

his future endeavors. 

 

10. Adjourn Regular Meeting: Motion to adjourn regular session at 1900 made by Brian 

Stronach, seconded by Dave Suffredini with a unanimous vote in favor to follow  

 


